Abstract for Pacific Coast Steelhead Management Meeting Poster Presentation 2016, Pacific Grove CA

Wild Steelhead Management Zones in Washington State
Christina Iverson1, Eric Kinne2

1Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife - Hatchery Evaluation and Assessment Team, 600 Capitol Way N., Olympia, WA, 98501. (360) 902-2823.  Christina.Iverson@dfw.wa.gov. 
2Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife - Hatchery Division Systems Manager, 600 Capitol Way N., Olympia, WA, 98501. (360) 902- 2418.  Eric.Kinne@dfw.wa.gov. 






Abstract 

In response to the 2007 listing of Puget Sound steelhead for Federal protection under the Endangered Species Act (ESA), the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) produced the 2008 Statewide Steelhead Management Plan (SSMP). This plan called for the establishment of a network of wild steelhead management zones, otherwise known as wild stock gene banks, in each major Distinct Population Segment (DPS).  By design these zones are intended to preserve key populations of wild fish by minimizing interactions with hatchery-produced fish.  Through the adoption of the SSMP, the Hatchery and Fishery Reform Policy C-3619 in 2009, and the creation of advisory groups WDFW continued to pursue reductions in risks to ESA-listed steelhead populations around the state.  In 2013 through the public process WDFW established the first wild steelhead management zone in the Sol Duc River.  Again in 2014 using the public process WDFW established three additional wild steelhead management zones in the Lower Columbia River.  WDFW held public meetings to select candidates for wild steelhead management zones in the Puget Sound beginning in 2015.  The formal selection of these zones is anticipated for 2016.  
